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Historic Preservation Board Meeting 
Minutes – September 7, 2021 

 
Board Members Present:  Priscilla Mangnall, Mikhail Blosser, Jody Motz, Ron Parron and 
Troy Reynolds  
 
Board Members Not Present: Greg Gnesios and Vida Jaber  
 
Others in Attendance: Kristen Ashbeck, Principal Planner 
 
Call to Order/Announcements 
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chair Troy Reynolds.    
 
Approval of Minutes 
The Board unanimously (5-0) approved the minutes of the May 4, 2021 meeting by 
motion from Ron Parron and second by Priscilla Mangnall. 
 
Discussion Items 
 
Historic Designation of House at 1155 Grand Avenue 
 
Kristen provided a brief presentation of the history and architectural integrity of the 
Cherrington/Jaynes home as well as review of the pertinent criteria by which a 
designation is to be reviewed.  The home is over 50 years old and several prominent 
residents in the community had resided in the home.  Members of the Jaynes family 
have resided in the home since 1936, including the current owner, Avis Carlson, who has 
lived in the home since that time.  She is elderly and was unable to attend the hearing. 
 
The Board discussed the merits of the application and found it met the applicable 
criteria.  The Board unanimously (5-0) recommended approval of the designation on a 
motion by Ron Parron and a second by Priscilla Mangnall.   
 
The Board recommended that staff create a public announcement regarding the 
designation once it is approved by City Council.  

 
Updates 
Priscilla stated that Sarah Meredith-Dishong with the Arts and Cultural Committee/Art 
on the Corner program was interested in perhaps looking into/assisting with the 
relocation of the downtown shade structure.  Troy said he would be meeting with Sarah 
and will ask if she could attend the Board’s October meeting. 
 
Other Business/Public Comment 
Terms for two Board members (Motz and Gnesios) are expiring at the end of 2021.  Jody 
is term-limited but Greg may apply for another term.  The Board suggested a few 
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possible members:  Zeb Miracle, Joe Hatfield, Rock Cesario or Steve Schulte.  Kristen will 
suggest these to the City Clerks’ office. 
 
Mikhail is working on putting the Operation Foresight video on a thumb drive.  If 
successful, the Board will view it at the next available meeting. 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:07 pm. 
 


